
Medina County Local Emergency Planning Committee 

Meeting Minutes for July 6th 2017 

 

 

LEPC Members 
Mark Albrecht – Albrecht Trucking 
Anthony Dattilo - Envriomatrix. Inc. 
Adam Friedrick – Commissioner 
Colin Johnson – Medina Co. Health Dept. 
Ben Nau – MCEMA 
Dave Rickon – Comm Unit/ARES 

William Ryan - OSRT 
Mike Salamone – MCPT 
Wally Sobczyk - EMA 
Alliss Strogin – C.A.R.E. 

Susan Netzly-Watkins - OEPA 

 

Guests 
Michelle Sowers – OEMA 
Bob Zehentbauer - OEMA 
Nick – CCF Intern 

Kathy Burns – CCF Medina 
Matt Sturgeon - EMA 

 

 

Anthony Dattilo called the meeting to order at 0830 

 

Motion to approve May Meeting Minutes with noted changes made by Adam Friedrick, second by Mike Salamone 

approved by all. 

Public Comment 

• No public comment 

Ben Nau 

• Today is the last meeting for the current LEPC membership. The commissioners will approve a resolution 

appointing the current members for another 2 years beginning Aug 1st. 

• The full scale LEPC exercise was on June 24th and was very successful. There were very little problems. (Letter to 

SERC with evaluator comments was distributed). The exercise recommendations were reviewed. Michelle 

Sowers said it was the best thought out exercise this year of the 18 counties she oversees. Greg commented on 

improving communications with hazmat by giving command a hazmat radio. Anthony Dattilo suggested putting 

a placard on the chlorine building, and said the exercise went very smooth. Pictures of the exercise were also 

passed around. 

 

Motion to approve Resolution 2017-13 “Hazmat Plan No Change Review” made by Alliss Strogin, second by Greg 

Smith approved by all. 

Matt Sturgeon 

• Matt presented the upcoming trainings EMA is hosting 

Hazmat Report 

• Greg presented the attached 2016 annual hazmat report. The key points he reviewed are, 

o 356-2 & 358-2 now have a home in Montville 

o We currently have 16 members, 5 need a tech class 



o Greg attended a chiefs meeting and presented this report 

o The hazmat ID was purchased last year with grant funds 

o The hazmat team assisted with the Polar Plunge in Lafayette 

o The officers taught 4 outreach sessions and fire departments 

o Hydrocarbons lead in team responses 

o Total 2016 responses 

▪ 6 phone consults 

▪ 5 officer callouts 

▪ 4 team callouts 

▪ Hazmat assisted in 2 all hazard team callouts 

Once Around 

Greg Smith 

• Cleveland Clinic is continuing active shooter training. The water was also shut down last night to do some pipe 

repairs, it went well. Greg also introduced Cathey Burns who was in attendance, she in very involved in 

Emergency Management at the Hospital. 

Susan Netzly-Watkins 

• The EPA is transitioning to a new way of reporting spills, there is currently no way to print count spill reports 

Bob Zehentnauer 

• Bruce Hennes is holding a faith based summit in Akron, all are invited 

Michelle Sowers 

• The date for this year’s state LEPC conference is October 11th 

 

Adjourn at 0857 Motion made by Adam Friedrick, second by Mark Albrecht 


